Bauer Highlands Homeowners Association
Board Minutes
Saturday, November 11, 2006

Tazza Café
At 8:30 AM an open forum with approximately 10 homeowners in attendance was held.  Homeowners expressed the following concerns/issues:

· Basketball hoop in a neighbor’s driveway
· How long will the Legend Homes trailer remain in the neighborhood?
The meeting of the Board Highlands Homeowners Association was called to order at 9:00 AM by President David Gorman.  A quorum was met with all board members in attendance:
David Gorman, President

Matt Schulz, Member at Large

George Kyler, Treasurer

Dana Tierney, Secretary
Ken Oliphant, Member at Large

Minutes from the July 29, 2006, meeting were distributed and approved.

George Kyler, Treasurer, reported the association currently has $30,000 in checking and $13,000 in reserves.  Monthly expenses are running approximately $2600 a month and we are on target for reserves. 
Committee Reports
Architectural Review Committee:  Matt Schulz reported that letters were sent out to homeowners in violation of the CC&R’s, mainly for lawns in disrepair or garbage cans visible from the street.  Most of the offenders have cleaned up their yards.  The fine process will be implemented for those homeowners do not rectify their violations.
A homeowner has requested approval for a detached building 3X4 feet.  This is outside the CC&R regulations, and the ARC recommended not approving the building.  The Board concurred with this recommendation, and the building will not be approved at this time.
Social Committee:  The Board-sponsored neighborhood block party on Friday, August 25, was a big success.  Many neighbors turned out and all had a great time.  There was some discussion about having another event, but nothing specific was decided upon.
Common Area:  Dave reported that we are still waiting for word from Legend Homes regarding what will be available to us for the common area at the top of the neighborhood before discussing how to develop the land.

Unfinished Business

George Kyler reported that we are still considering having a monument sign on the second entrance to Bauer Highlands at Saltzman and Bayonne.  It will be quite expensive to do one similar to the sign at the Forest Spring entrance.  One option may be an acrylic sign.  He is continuing to explore the possibilities.
George also reported that we have decided to stay with Martin Sanders for landscaping maintenance of the common areas.

New Business

There was some discussion about changing management companies, and board members will be looking into alternative companies.

Based on our current financial condition, Treasurer George Kyler recommended 2007 homeowners dues remain the same.  After a brief discussion, Matt Schulz made a motion to keep 2007 dues at the current level.  Ken Oliphant seconded, and the motion was approved.

The Annual Meeting of the Bauer Highlands Homeowners Association will take place in February, probably at the Cedar Mill library.

There being no further business to come before the Board, Matt Schulz made a motion to adjourn and Ken Oliphant seconded it.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:30 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Dana Tierney

Secretary

